
National Transportation Safety Board 
Office of Highway Safety 

Washington, DC 20594 

March 19, 2024 

Michael Jordan, Management & Program Analyst, 
Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration 
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 
Washington, DC 20509 

RE:  Fatal vehicle crash on December 16, 2022, on Interstate 64 in Williamsburg, VA: 
NTSB #HWY23MH004 

Dear Mr. Jordan, 

The NTSB has developed a supplemental motor carrier factual report for the 
above referenced investigation.  The report is ready for your technical review and 
comments.  As with the earlier technical review, please review the document and 
ensure that the information contained within is accurate to the best of your 
knowledge.   

Please submit your technical review comments no later than Monday, March 
25, 2024. The NTSB will review all party member comments and provide written 
summary of the disposition of those comments, including whether any report 
changes will be made. Please remember that draft factual reports are for official use 
only until released in the NTSB public docket. 

Sincerely, 

Kenneth Bragg 
Investigator-In-Charge 
NTSB, Office of Highway Safety 

  



National Transportation Safety Board 
Office of Highway Safety  

Washington, DC 20594 

 

March 19, 2024 

Joseph Ludwig, P.E, Area Construction Engineer 
Virginia Department of Transportation 
7511 Burbage Drive 
Suffolk, VA 23435 
 
RE:  Fatal vehicle crash on December 16, 2022, on Interstate 64 in Williamsburg, VA: 
NTSB #HWY23MH004 

Dear Mr. Ludwig, 

The NTSB has developed a supplemental motor carrier factual report for the 
above referenced investigation.  The report is ready for your technical review and 
comments.  As with the earlier technical review, please review the document and 
ensure that the information contained within is accurate to the best of your 
knowledge.  

 Please submit your technical review comments no later than Monday, March 
25, 2024. The NTSB will review all party member comments and provide written 
summary of the disposition of those comments, including whether any report 
changes will be made. Please remember that draft factual reports are for official use 
only until released in the NTSB public docket. 

Sincerely, 

Kenneth Bragg 
Investigator-In-Charge 
NTSB, Office of Highway Safety 
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National Transportation Safety Board 
Office of Highway Safety  

Washington, DC 20594 

 

March 19, 2024 

Sergeant M. R. Gillespie 
Division 5, Area 37 Office 
Virgina State Police 
 
RE:  Fatal vehicle crash on December 16, 2022, on Interstate 64 in Williamsburg, VA: 
NTSB #HWY23MH004 

Dear Sgt. Gillespie, 

The NTSB has developed a supplemental motor carrier factual report for the 
above referenced investigation.  The report is ready for your technical review and 
comments.  As with the earlier technical review, please review the document and 
ensure that the information contained within is accurate to the best of your 
knowledge.  

 Please submit your technical review comments no later than Monday, March 
25, 2024. The NTSB will review all party member comments and provide written 
summary of the disposition of those comments, including whether any report 
changes will be made. Please remember that draft factual reports are for official use 
only until released in the NTSB public docket. 

Sincerely, 

Kenneth Bragg 
Investigator-In-Charge 
NTSB, Office of Highway Safety 
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